## Hazelton, Laura

From: Zaiba Sattar 
Sent: 30 October 2018 15:57

To: Hazelton, Laura
Cc: Nicola Cunningham

**Subject:** Application of Breast Cancer Haven

Dear Laura Hazelton.

I am a Breast Cancer survivor. I have visited Breast Cancer Haven in Fulham several times since diagnosis of my Cancer after getting a helpful referral from Breast services at the Hospital .

I have now come to know that Breast Cancer Haven is having to move out of its home of 20 years because of the lease expiring in September 2019.

I am writing to you in connection with their Application to Planning Department at Camden Council for the change of use to be granted for the proposed building in **Birkenhead Street, Kings Cross**.

I have to submit that Breast Cancer Haven needs to be supported in every possible way to enable them continue the great help they are providing to people affected by Breat cancer. If Breast Cancer Haven didn't exist in London there would be nowhere for people affected by breast cancer to go to get the help that treatment alone can't give.

After a horrible diagnosis of Breast cancer and start of a painful treatment 1 was struck by an utter shock and pain. The physical and psychological distress from the disease was overwhelming.

I got an excellent help from dedicated professionals at Breast Cance Haven I have benefitted from personalised service providing me relief through Aroma therapy sessions , Counselling , and helpful sessions of advice from the dictition, in the particular context of Cancer .The benefits advisor was exceptional in her field to help me cope with added financial stress. All this has supported me so much through my experience of breast cancer. Such personalised support was not available to me elsewhere.

I sincerely feel it is very important for Breast Cancer Haven to be in the most accessible location possible in London to enable more people affected by the disease to get the help they so desperately need.

I therefore kindly request that the Application of Breast Cancer Haven for change of use be granted for the proposed building in **Birkenhead Street, Kings Cross**.

Thank you so much.

Best regards

Mrs Zaibunnisa Sattar